November __, 2017
The Honorable


Washington, DC  20515
Dear Congressman 
I am writing to you to express our serious concerns over the fact that engineering firms may be excluded from the lower tax rate for passthrough businesses in the tax reform plan being developed by the House Ways and Means Committee.  

Firm name] is a member of the American Council of Engineering Companies (ACEC) – the association of the nation’s engineering industry.  The Council represents well over 5,000 of the nation’s leading engineering companies, and the majority of those are organized as some form of passthrough business.  [Firm name] is organized as an [S corporation, LLC, or partnership] and employs [XX] professionals in your congressional district.  We design the infrastructure that the American public relies on every day, and we strongly support the goal of modernizing and simplifying the federal tax code.

However, we cannot understand why Congress would propose to lower the top corporate tax rate to 20 percent, and create a 25 percent rate for passthrough business income, but deny the new passthrough rate to engineering firms.  Under this scenario, engineering firms like ours would pay a tax rate that is at least 15 percentage points higher than engineering firms that are organized as C corporations.  

Worse still, we understand that Congress will be eliminating many of the tax deductions and credits that we currently use, creating a situation where the plan could actually impose a significant tax increase on our firm.  This would put us in a severely disadvantaged position as we attempt to compete against larger firms organized as C corporations.  It’s important to understand that money will have to be withdrawn from the company every year to pay these higher taxes on the firm’s earnings, even if those profits remain invested in the business, drawing resources away from growth, job creation, and our ability to serve local communities.

Converting to a corporate structure would impose significant costs and administrative burdens.  Passthrough firms such as ours typically use the cash method of accounting, which enables service providers like engineering firms to pay taxes when they’re actually paid.  Changing to a C corporation could force a costly transition to the accrual method of accounting, where the tax is assessed once the service has been provided, regardless of whether we’ve been paid or not.  We also have well-developed ownership transition plans in place -- to ensure a smooth transition when owners retire, and to help us attract and retain talented young engineers – which could be jeopardized if we’re forced to change to a C corporation.

America’s engineering firms are not Wall Street, we’re Main Street, and we should receive equal treatment to other passthroughs in the tax code.  We’re asking for your help to ensure that our firm will have access to the lower tax rate extended to other passthrough businesses, which will help us to compete and to continue our work in developing America’s infrastructure and protecting public health and safety.  

Thank you for your attention in this important matter, and I look forward to hearing from you.
Sincerely,
